PIERCE COUNTY ATV/UTV ASSOCIATION MINUTES

GASLITE BAR & GRILL

ELLSWORTH, WI

JULY 15TH, 2024

6:00 P.M.

Members Present: Dan & Denise Hager, Vonnie Blodgett, Tina Huppert, Roger & Delores Fritz, Linda Townsend, Everett & Barb Muhlhausen, Kevin & Diane Johnson, John & Jean Marko, Tom Schultz, Joanne Ottman, Dale Hanson, Linda Sarnstrom, Butch Kinneman, Gary Huppert, Mark Denzer, Steve & Judy Sampson, Joanie Churchill, Mark Books, Dwight & Leslie Smith, Greg Reid, Kevin & Connie Burgess, Jack O' Neil, Wendy & Dan Smith, Terry Johnson, Scott & Joanne Gulbranson, John & Monica Lewis, Mason Lewis, Shauna McClelland, Daryl Fay, Lisa Brown.

The meeting was called to order by Jack O' Neil @ 6:00 P.M.

Secretary's report was given by Denise Hager. Minutes approved by Vonnie Blodgett and 2nd by Roger Fritz.

Treasurer's report was given by Tina Huppert. Report was approved by Terry Johnson and 2^{nd} by Barb Muhlhausen.

Old Business:

Update on Maps by Mark Helmer and the process is slow but we have 28 Business ads and generated \$4000.00 on the memberships and ads. The map is approved and working on the layout and getting ads in for the final process. We are hopeful to have maps by Fair week.

Raffle License is still pending at this time.

Fair Booth Sign up was talked about and we are making progress but could use a few more volunteers to help out.

Motion was made to purchase entry tickets at a discount for those who are working in the booth.

New Business:

Bay City Parade on July 21st @ 12:00 if anyone is interested

Ellsworth Parade on August 11th and a motion to be in the parade by Tom Schutz and Roger Fritz. We also made a motion to purchase candy to give out as we drive through on our ATV/UTV's. 1st by Dwight Smith and 2nd by Joanne Ottman.

Gary Huppert updated us on the UTV signs to be picked up in the River Falls Twsp. We will make a date this September to get those picked up.

Jack O'Neil also stated we should try to sell some signs and will work with Mark Kinneman to have Krystal put a notice on our Facebook and PCAA website.

Mark Kinneman is working with land owners to try to get access to cross 63 legally and will keep us informed. Update was given after visiting Sabes Loft and we need to stay off the sidewalk. There is enough room to turn into and out of Sabes driveway without using the sidewalk. Thanks

We have heard that Larry Johnson's wife Sharlyn passed away on July 11^{th} . We will order flowers for the family. Motion was made by Gary Huppert and John Lewis to purchase flowers up to 100.00 for members of the PCAA. 1^{st} by Dwight Smith and 2^{nd} by Everett Muhlhausen.

Next meeting will be at Exile on August 19th @ 6:00 P.M. and food will be available to purchase.

Meeting adjourned @ 6:45 P.M. Motion made by JoAnne Ottman and 2^{nd} by John Lewis.